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Principal Message
We want to again thank all our families this year for your support. We wish you all a safe summer,
time with your loved ones to relax and rejuvenate.

We look forward to another great year together with a fresh start with all our returning families as
well as welcoming our new ones.

Please find the June calendar at the end of the newsletter.

https://schools.niagaracatholic.ca/lorettocatholic/
https://maps.google.com/?q=6855+Kalar+Rd,+Niagara+Falls,+ON+L2H+2T3,+Canada&ftid=0x89d3445c6523432b:0xda79ad1ba8b35074
https://www.twitter.com/@LorettoFalls


We continue to focus on "Bee-ing part of our Loretto Catholic Hive",
we all play a role in order for our Hive to be successful. We can Be
Kind, Be Caring, Be successful, Be Nurturing, Be workers, Be
Faithful...

As we work through this year, students and staff will work on the
importance of Team work and how our Hive is a collective group
that helps to make each one of us better and stronger spiritually,
emotionally and intellectually.

School Organization for 2024- 2025
We will be starting to plan for the 2024- 2025 school year and the specific organization of the
school is tentative dependent upon any changes to our enrolment numbers. As well, due to our
enrolment numbers, we know that combined classes are a reality for many of our grades.
We will continue to follow the direction set in the past several years, and will not be accepting
requests. As the experts in education, we will base all student placement decisions on what is in
the best interest of the entire student community at Loretto Catholic. These decisions are made in
good faith and based on, but not necessarily limited to, the following considerations: individual
needs of students; academic strengths and needs; social and emotional needs of students;
resource support requirements and personnel allocation; and classroom teacher strengths.



****We will not be making any adjustments or changes to class lists or homerooms until the end
of September should enrolment increase or decrease.

How Parents can help with the transition to a different grade...
Talk positively to your child about next year. If your child is with a different group of students
discuss relationships and the excitement of making new friends.

Final Report Cards will be available through the Parent Portal the week of June 24th.

Please be aware that we will be sending class placement information in late August.

New Balanced Day schedule

As we continue to work together as a Catholic community of
learners, this letter is to notify you that all Niagara Catholic
elementary schools will be on a Balanced School Day schedule
effective September 3, 2024. A Balanced School Day is a modified
elementary school schedule designed to enhance learning, foster
healthy habits, and encourage daily physical activity.

This schedule comprises three instructional blocks interspersed with two nutritional breaks of
approximately 40 minutes, allowing 20 minutes for a nourishing lunch and an additional 20 minutes
for indoor and/or outdoor physical activity.

A typical Monday to Friday Balanced School Day at Loretto Catholic would be:
845- 8:55 a.m. -Bell rings/Announcements & Attendance
8:55–10:55 a.m. – 120 instructional minutes
10:55-11:35 a.m. – 40 minutes nutrition/physical activity break
11:35-12:55 p.m. – 80 instructional minutes
12:55–1:35 p.m. – 40 minutes nutrition/physical activity break
1:35–2:55 p.m. – 80 instructional minutes
2:55-3:05 p.m. - Prayers/Announcements & Dismissal

Tips for Parents:
How to Plan and Prepare for Nutritional Breaks Packing a nutritious meal for the Balanced School
Day can be both enjoyable and straightforward. Here are some suggestions to help you plan a
healthy lunch for your child:

Divide a single lunch into two portions to ensure adequacy for each nutritional break.
Wrap sandwiches individually or cut them in half.
Separate fruits, vegetables, crackers, and cheese into labeled bags for each break.
Consider providing two healthy drinks for each break.
Avoid packing foods containing nuts or nut products to support our peanut-safe schools.
Involve your child in planning and preparing their nutritional breaks.
Ensure your child includes a balanced selection of healthy foods if they are responsible for
packing their lunch.
Aim to include items from three of the five food groups outlined in Canada’s Food Guide to
Healthy Eating for each break.

To accommodate these changes, the school day will be extended by 10 minutes. As
communicated by NSTS, our school day for September 2024 will begin at 8:45 and conclude at



3:05.
Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Parking Lot Safety

Just wanted to take a moment to thank all our families who are following the Kiss'n Ride process
both before and after school.

We are asking parents to only use the front area designated as a Kiss'n 'Ride- to not park and leave
your car or exit your car in this area. Student(s) exit the car only with their belongings and cross
with the supervisor to the school property.

We also ask that parents do not park in front of the stop signs along the exit path as this blocks
traffic and flow and the entry of the afternoon busses.

Parents/Guardians we ask that you not block the entrance way at the end of the day as the busses
are struggling to get into our parking lot or to have to try and manuever around cars.

We have supervision staff who are helping students so they can walk to their entrances both at the
front and back of the school before 8:45 a.m. Once the bell goes, students must enter through the
front doors.

We ask that cars proceed slowly as we have had a few very close calls with students. Cars need to
STOP and check that the crosswalk is clear where students and families are walking to cross.

Should parents want to park- then please use the side entrance at the KSD side and enter through
the back gates after 8:35.

Families are asked not to park on the side of Loretto Catholic where the gate and portables are at
any time as this is an Emergency Lane, as well we have been asked not to use the Avondale
Parking lot as a pick up zone.

Your support and assistance in ensuring our students' safety are very important to all of us.

Catholic Graduate Expectations
Our student council members have come up with the idea of giving
back to someone in need in our community to demonstrate what
the Catholic Graduate Expectation "A Responsible Citizen" looks like. A person who demonstrates
this makes time to help those in need within their community by promoting peace, justice and
sacredness of human life. We are collecting new or gently used puzzles and books to donate to
the Meadows of Dorchester Senior Home. Starting the first week of June please send in any
puzzles or books to be collected in the bins in the front hallway.

Standardized Dress Code
Reminder that students are expected to follow dress code expectations daily. We have provided a
graphic below as a reminder of the colour and items of clothing that students can wear to school.



If you have purchased a Lynx T-shirt in previous years, student can continue to wear them on Spirit
Wear day and during gym class.
As in past years, a reminder that the Black Grad hoodies are reserved for the students in the
current grade 8 graduating class.
As the warmer months have arrived, please be mindful that dress code remains in effect, collar
shirts, appropriate length shorts(no short short), skorts, skirts (with shorts underneath), no tank
tops or ripped waded jeans. Sweaters remain as dress code.

Thank you for your continued support.

Big Bear Spirit Wear

Families are able to purchase Spirit Wear through Big Bear Spiritwear - please visit the website by
clicking on the banner above with their name.
We have launched our new FRESH Loretto Catholic Logo for our Spirit Wear.
Students may continue to wear existing spirit wear. Just a reminder that Spirit Wear T-shirts are not
part of the daily dress code as collar shirts must be worn.
Please see the items below that are available throughout the year to purchase.

**To order- Link to Big Bear website- click schools- click Niagara Falls - click on Loretto Catholic

School dress code is in effect. Collared shirt is either blue or white- no logos. Pants, skirts, shorts
are blue. Denim is dark denim and in good repair, not faded or with holes.
All sweaters are blue unless they are Loretto Catholic Spirit wear which are blue and/or grey and
have our school logo on it.

Grad hoodies are reserved for our students in Grade 8 only.
New this year, St. Michael HS spirit wear is reserved for our Grade 8 students only. Only the new
St. Michael's Spirit wear can be worn as part of our Dress Code this year.

https://www.bigbearspiritwear.com/loretto-lynx/




Electronics

The Electronic communication Systems Policy states that cell phones or smart phones, tablets,
laptops , audio or video recording devices are eligible for use by students in all Niagara Catholic
Elementary schools (Grades 6-8) as approved only by staff for instructional or co- instructional
purposes. The expectation is that students will use NCDSB's electronic communication systems
for educational purposes, to enhance learning through responsible access to global information
and communication. Students who carry cell phones when travelling to and from school, for safety
reasons, are reminded they are not allowed to use their cell phones to call or text home once they
are on school property or during the school day/recess/lunch.
All cell phone must remain off/silent and put away during the school day unless noted by the
school staff.
Students are asked to use the school student phone located in the office if they need to call home
or are not feeling well.
We thank you in advance for your support in ensuring students stay safe from social media during
the school day.

School Cash online

Payment for School Activities- School Cash Online

Parents/Guardians are asked to sign up for our convenient payment program -
SCHOOLCASHONLINE. This is an excellent way to pay for student activities/lunches without
sending in money to school.
To register, please go to:

SchoolCashOnline.com: Welcome
Why Use SchoolCash Online? Convenient Make secure payments 24/7 from the comfort of your
home Easy To Use Online shopping with various payment methods Safe Your child won't be
carrying cash or checks to and from school Saves Time Manage your school expenses and view
payment history in one place

launch schoolcashonline.com

Reusable Water Bottles & Utensils

Please ensure that your child comes to school each day with a reusable water bottle. This will not
only help keep our children hydrated but will also help our environment. We ask that if your child
needs a fork or spoon to eat their snacks or lunch that you please place one in their lunch pails.

http://ncdsb.schoolcashonline.com/
https://www.schoolcashonline.com/


Niagara Nutrition Partners

Thank you to our Niagara Nutrition Partners and President's Choice
Grants as well as all our parents who donated through School Cash
online.

Items Left At School
We know it is the season when we have many student belongings at school like hats, mittens,
sweaters, coats, indoor/outdoor shoes and boots at school. Often items are not labelled and it is
hard to know who they belong to. We do have a lost and found for students to check in the
vestibule in the main entrance to the school. Unfortunately, should items go missing and/or are
lost when students have left them at school a reminder that we, the school, are not responsible for
any lost items or items left at the school. We will do our best to help our students find their items.
We ask that items are all labelled as many items are similar or from the same stores.

Toys at School
We remind all our students and parents that although toys are fun to play with during recess times,
it is difficult to keep track of whose toys belong to whom. Often students bring and play with their
toys during class time. We ask that you please consider not sending toys or labelling the toys and
speaking to your child about when is an appropriate time to use them.
We also ask that student not bring additional equipment i.e footballs, basketballs to school as we
provide some to all classes which assist with manintaining student safety.
Although students are encouraged not to trade playing cards of any kind i.e. Pokémon, we are not
responsible for traded, lost or misplaced cards.
Thank you for your support

Pets on School Property
Parents, we kindly ask that your pets do not come on to school property at arrival and dismissal.
Many of our areas are already congested with families at pick up and some of our families and
students are a little uncomfortable.
We appreciate your support.

June - ELEMENTARY.pdf

launch drive.google.com

https://drive.google.com/file/d/19sDjDi-GjJkAystqT10dboQsXMZIJLFB/view?usp=sharing


Ms. Spadafora

https://www.saintmichaelmustangs.com/

